

The Carlton Academy, Coningswath Road, Carlton, Nottingham, NG4 3SH

T: 0115 9550010 E: office@theacademycarlton.org W: www.theacademycarlton.org.uk

Head of School: Ms M Egwuma -BA (Hons) MSc Executive Headteacher: Mr R Pierpoint - BA (Hons) NPQH

Dear Parent

Consultation on admissions to The Carlton Academy

I have recently reviewed the academy admissions policy in respect of the growth in popularity of the academy and the current local residential developments. Following this review and I am now undertaking a required period of consultation in order to make some small changes that I believe to be in the best interests of our catchment and family of schools.

This brief document outlines the consultation process and is provided for all interested stakeholders to have the opportunity to be informed and have opportunity to contribute to the consultation.

The key timeline and contacts for the consultation are outlined below:

- Period of Consultation: 1 October to 19 November 2018
- Proposed effective date of changes Admissions for intake starting Year 7 in September 2020 and any subsequent in-year admissions thereafter
- Contact details for comments or to request copies of documentation as part of the consultation: Mrs S Wall, Head's PA – <u>s.wall@theacademycarlton.org</u> Telephone: 01159550010

Brief

The Carlton Academy wishes to make changes to its admissions policy criteria. The proposed changes can be viewed on our website at: http://www.theacademycarlton.org.uk/policies where there is a copy of the current Admissions Policy (Admissions Policy 2019/20) and the proposed changes (Admissions Policy Draft 2020/2021).

Should you wish to receive a paper copy of the proposed policy, please contact Mrs S Wall using the contact details provided above.

In line with the legal requirements of the consultation, copies of this document are being published to:

- Parents of students aged between two and eighteen years
- Other people in the relevant area who have an interest in the proposed admissions
- All other relevant admission authorities within the relevant area
- The Local Authority Nottinghamshire County Council
- Nottingham City Council

Many thanks for your ongoing support.

Richard Pierpoint

Report.

Executive Headteacher

